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A Message from the Headteacher
 

I would like to take this opportunity to welcome you all back to our new summer term. I do hope you all had a good Easter holiday and were able to take advantage of the recent spell of lovely weather.

Together with our usual end of term activities, there are a number of exciting partnership activities planned for this term including a variety of events to celebrate the Commonwealth Games. 
More details of all of these events will follow nearer the time.

From Mrs Ramage

MEDICAL ALERT

One of our pupils has recently developed a potentially serious medical condition. Treatment for the symptoms of this condition means that the child has a very low immune system which could potentially be very dangerous if she was to be in contact with other children suffering from, or have been in contact with common childhood illnesses such as chicken pox, shingles or measles.

We would therefore be very grateful if you could contact the school if your child or a sibling is unwell or has been in contact with these diseases or if he / she is unwell due to any other specific illness. We will then be able to alert the child’s family.

Thank you very much for your co-operation and support in this matter.
Free School Meals / School Clothing Grant 2014/15

For any families who are already in receipt of Free School Meals/School Clothing Grant, we have enclosed a renewal form for you to complete.

If you do not presently receive this grant, but would like to receive a form, please contact the school office. All enquiries are treated in confidence.

School Transport 2014/15 

Last year an application form was completed for all children accessing school transport. These requests have now been computerised and we can see clearly the pupils who are entitled to school transport and those who continue to be transported through “grace and favour”. 

It is now time to repeat this process. Please follow the guidelines below:

· If your child is entitled to school transport and is returning to school in August 2014, there is no need to complete a form.

· If your child is not entitled to school transport, but currently does have a seat on a bus, their entitlement ends on 2nd July, 2014. You must therefore complete the enclosed form and return it to the address at the bottom of the form no later than Friday, 9th May, 2014. 

Primary 7 Pupils 

· Visit to Castle Douglas High School

If your child is transferring to Castle Douglas High School in August and lives within the catchment area we can now confirm that transport has been organised for the children who are entitled to travel by bus on the induction days.  All pupils should arrive for a 9am start on each day. If you are unsure about bus stops etc, please contact the school.  

· National Entitlement Cards

If your child is currently in Primary 7, please find enclosed a form to complete for your child to receive their National Entitlement card. This is necessary to access the cashless catering system at secondary school and also allows the children to access other benefits.

We would be grateful if all completed forms could be returned to school no later than Friday 2nd May.

· Castle Douglas High School Uniform Order

If your child is transferring to Castle Douglas High School in August, please find enclosed a school uniform order form. This should be completed and returned with payment to Castle Douglas High School Office by Friday 2nd May.
Please note that as the S1 houses are still to be allocated, all that needs to be completed on the tie order form is the quantity of ties you wish to purchase.

If you have any questions about this, please contact the office staff at Castle Douglas High School who will be pleased to help you.    

Instrumental Instruction 2014/15

If your child is in Primary 5/6/7 please find enclosed an application form for Instrumental Instruction for 2014/15.  Pupils already receiving lessons DO NOT require to complete another form.  Please return any completed application forms on or before Friday 16th May to the address on the back of the application form. 

Active Schools

· P1-3 Multi Sports 

If your child is in Primary 1 to 3 please find enclosed a flyer / form giving details of this four week after school club. Please note that there will be a charge of £1 per session and we would be grateful if payment could be sent to school in full in a sealed envelope clearly marked “P1-3 Multi Sports” along with the completed form to allow your child to attend.  

Please note that for health and safety reasons, numbers for this club are limited and places will be allocated on a “first come first served basis.”

Lockerbie Manor Trip

The second deposit of £25 due for the Lockerbie Manor Trip should be sent to school by 30th May, 2014. Please enclose your payment card with this deposit and we will update it accordingly. 

Thank you to all families who have paid this already.

NHS Scotland

In support of Curriculum for Excellence and the Scottish Sexual Health and Blood Borne Virus Framework, NHS Scotland have recently issued two booklets as undernoted to schools.  

· Talking with your child about relationships and sexual wellbeing

· Talking with your teenager about relationships and sexual wellbeing

Should you wish to receive a copy of either of these booklets please contact the school office as we have only received a limited supply.

Guid Nychburris Swimming Gala School Relays

The Guid Nychburris Swimming Gala will be held on Thursday 5th June at DG One Leisure Complex.  Should you wish your child to enter this Gala, entry forms are available from your local swimming club.  All entries should be completed and returned to DG One by Friday 23rd May, 2014. Please note that parents need to accompany their child to this event. 
Primary Schools Golf Tournament 

The Primary Schools Golf Tournament will be held on Wednesday 14th May, 2014 at Castle Douglas Golf Club.  The tournament is open to any boy or girl currently attending Primary School and is a member of a Golf Club and has an official playing handicap (Golf Club one and/or a SGU one).  Should you wish your child to enter this tournament entry forms are available from the school office.   Entries have to be returned to Lochside Education Centre by Friday 2nd May, 2014.  Please note that parents need to accompany their child to this event. 

Football Training
Primary 4/5 and Primary 6/7 have been given the opportunity to participate in 4 weeks of football training. This started yesterday and so we would be grateful if the children in these classes could bring their PE kit to school on Thursday 1st May, 8th May and 15th May.

Milk Money
Milk money is once again due. Milk is now 20p per day or £1 per week and money should be brought in on a Friday for the following week. 
If you would like to pay up until the end of May it will cost £5 per child or until the end of term (2nd July) £9.40.  Please make cheques payable to ‘DG First’.  

Lost Property
We seem to have a pair of green wellies that have been left at school.  If your child has lost a pair please contact the school.
Parent Council Corner

Any queries or suggestions can be sent by email to the school on gw08officehardgate@ea.dumgal.sch.uk. They will then be sent on to Parent Council and we will be happy talk to you or arrange a meeting to suit you.
Diary Dates
April        28         K’nex Challenge

May           5    
May Day Holiday / School Closed

                14         School Photographer

                14         Primary Golf Tournament

                15         P7 Transition Talks 

                19-23    Walk to School Week

June          6        Pupil Holiday / INSET Day

 13      Reports Issued

18      Parents’ Evening

24}

25}     P7 Transition Days At High School

26}

 July           2       School Closes for Summer Holidays 
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